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Winds Rush. Water Pounds. Buildings Fall. People Suffer.

Hurricane Matthew made landfall in Haiti on the morning of October 4 and in Cuba later that afternoon. This powerful and slow-moving storm battered islands of the Caribbean and the United States’ Atlantic coast. The immediate and long-term impacts for survivors are significant.
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The storm flattened communities and wrecked agriculture in the Dominican Republic, Jamaica, Cuba and the Bahamas. Global Ministries’ (UCC/Disciples joint ministry) partners are reporting devastation of crops and houses in the southern regions of Haiti as well as in the city of Port-au-Prince. Houses in Ganthier, Haiti, rebuilt for families displaced from the 2010 earthquake by Church World Service (including both the UCC and Disciples), now are flooded again. Torrential rains reignited fears of waterborne diseases like cholera, an epidemic that already was in Haiti prior to the hurricane. Over 1,000 people have died, most of them in Haiti and at least 22 in the United States. In Florida, North Carolina and South Carolina, coastal destruction, wind damage and freshwater flooding has wreaked havoc.

The United Church of Christ and the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) are well situated to respond robustly to people impacted both in the Caribbean and within the United States. Already, solidarity grants from the 2016 One Great Hour of Sharing Offering and Week of Compassion Fund are on their way to partners in in the region responding to immediate needs of food, shelter and safety. The UCC and Disciples are poised to respond with other churches to provide food, water, containers, roofs, mattresses, hygiene kits and psychosocial support. Within the United States, both denominations are active in local and national disaster response networks.

Your generosity to this disaster appeal will enable our churches to expand these responses and to walk closely with our neighbors now, in the immediate crisis, and through the long-term recovery process that will follow. In the midst of tumultuous weather, people receive food and water to drink. In the midst of danger, people find safety and rebuild homes. In the midst of hopelessness, people experience a love that will not let them go.

32ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
November 6, 2016
9 am Worship at East Vincent with 

Holy Communion 
10 am Sunday School at First Church 

11am Worship at First Church 

Dedication of the Green Paraments 

[image: image10.wmf]The next Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is December 15th! 

JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 

From East Vincent:

Bill Hoffman, President, 610-246-9369 (2017)

Julie Zimmerman, 610-291-3671 (2017)

Jaime Roach, Secretary, 484-938-7951 (2018)

Linda Theurkauf, (610-659-3000) (2018)

From First Church:

Cathleen Bach, 610-331-8599 (2017)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082 (2017)

Carolyn Shanaman, (610-948-4640) (2018)

Alan Dreibelbis, Pres Elect(610-948-6271) (2018)

The next JMC meeting will be held on Tuesday, Nov 1st at 7 pm at First UCC. 

[image: image11.wmf]On November 3rd, the Book Club will meet at Jaime Roach's house at 7 pm to discuss the book Alexander Hamilton by Ron Chernow. Amazon describes the book as: the riveting story of a man who overcame all odds to shape, inspire, and scandalize the newborn America. According to historian Joseph Ellis, Alexander Hamilton is “a robust full-length portrait, in my view the best ever written, of the most brilliant, charismatic and dangerous founder of them all." At a critical time to look back to our roots, Alexander Hamilton will remind readers of the purpose of our institutions and our heritage as Americans.

      Jaime lives on 92 Clover Hill Lane in Spring City. Please join us for discussion, drinks, snacks, and a good time! All are welcome. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

[image: image12.wmf]Free Community Thanksgiving Dinner Sponsored by Project Outreach on Thanksgiving Day at Noon. Doors open at 11:30am.  AT the Royersford Methodist Church, 380 Church St, Royersford

RSVP @ 610-948-2329. Handicap accessible 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
On October 30th, we will have a Pumpkin Carving Get Together at 4pm at First UCC. Everyone is invited to bring their own pumpkin, big or small, to carve. When we are finished, the pumpkins will be placed in our own pumpkin patch on the lawn of First UCC for 2 nights.  Some adult volunteers are needed to help with carving and food.  Hot dogs, drinks, and dessert will be provided.  See Carolyn Zimmerman for more details! 

 Advent Workshop: Sunday, Nov 13th from 3-5 pm at East Vincent

What is an Advent workshop?

It is a fun time for children and adults of all ages to begin preparing for the Advent and Christmas season that begins Sunday, November 27.  On November 13th, we will have several different crafts to make and take home. One special ornament will be made and sent to Keystone Soldiers along with the other items collected by the churches.

Christmas music and a snack will be enjoyed while we wait for the glue to dry.

We will also talk about “Advent Blessings” for our families. This list is just a few things we can do as families. (from RaisingArrows.net- Amy Roberts). We hope each family will get involved and choose one or two blessings from the list to give new meaning to this Season of Preparation for Christmas.

1. Gather donations for babies to The Shelter or Pregnancy Crisis because Jesus had nothing but a manger for a bed.

2. Pray for our parents, siblings, grandparents, aunts and uncles for their specific needs.

3. Make a homemade gift for someone because Jesus was a simple but perfect gift.

4. Choose toy or item from your possession to donate because Jesus cared for all people.

5. Choose one item from the pantry to donate to the local food bank because Jesus is the Bread of life.

6. Send a card to a shut in or someone you don’t often write to because the Star was far-reaching in its message to the wise men.

7. Talk together as a family about Jesus’ gift to the world and the wonder and beauty of Christmas.

8. Sing Happy Birthday to Jesus! Thank Him for coming to save mankind from their sins.

9. Think about your families’ traditions or special projects or create new ones. Share results with the Congregations.

                                             Carolyn Zimmerman 
[image: image13.wmf]Daylight Savings Time ends on Saturday night, November 5th!  

Time to turn back your clocks! 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

All Saints Offering

This year we will be celebrating All Saints Sunday on October 30th. On that day, we celebrate long ago saints and those we know as saints today; people who inspired us by grit and determination to “keep on trying.” Many of these people are pastors whose lives shaped and influenced our own. Some of our PSEC pastors who retired years ago are now in need of special assistance. Because their retirement income is low, the churches of the PSEC supplement the cost of their health benefits. The Pension Boards of the UCC administers these supplemental gifts according to whomever has the greatest need.  Last year many pastors, spouses, and widows received health and dental insurance assistance.  Please consider a contribution to the All Saints Offering on October 30th. 
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WREATH MAKING:

On November 29th at 6 pm the Yeager family will be hosting their annual wreath making fellowship event. It will be held at the barn at Yeager's Tree Farm on 1109 Western Road in Phoenixville. It is always a fun night and you will have a beautiful souvenir to take home. All are welcome to join us in kicking off the Christmas season!

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Don’t forget to pick up some items for the Keystone Military Families!  There is a donation box at each church.  Donations are being accepted now thru Sunday, November 20th! 
THE VINCENT VIEW
News from East Vincent UCC
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NOVEMBER 20th is the next Food &
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Fellowship Sunday: 

The 3rd Sunday of every month is an Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday.  Donations of canned goods & non-perishable foods will be collected.  Also, fellowship will be held after the worship service.  
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

[image: image17.wmf]EV HOAGIE SALES

2nd Thursday of the Month  
$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing your orders to EastVincentUCC@aol.com. Orders must be placed by the first Thursday of the month.  Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

Order by Nov 3 - Pick up Nov 10
Order by Dec 1 - Pick up Dec 8 
Order by Jan 5 - Pick up Jan 12 
NOVEMBER Birthdays
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  1 
Bill Hoffman   
  5
Jane Turpin  
  5 
Cindy Zummo    
  6
Mark Dean       
17
Walter Kohansby

18
John Yeager 
21 
Jenna Swymelar 

21 
Carolyn Zimmerman 
28
Mary Jane Umble 

[image: image19.wmf] Anniversaries

18
Mark & Lisa Yeager 

24 
Drew & Cindy Zummo 

26
Mark & Stephanie Dean     
29
Bob & Carol Kennedy   

29
Joe & Debbie Kowalko

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY

Sally Wosczyna, President, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, Vice Pres, 610-935-1088
John Funk, 610-495-6422

Bill Hoffman, 610-469-2725

Dore Dabback, 610-495-7086

Linda Theurkauf, Secretary, 610-659-3000
Next Meeting: Wednesday, Nov 16th at 7 pm 

33rd SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

November 13, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

10 am Sunday School at First Church 

11 am Worship at First Church  
3pm Advent Family Workshop   

EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, Nov 6 – 9:00 am 

Greeters/Ushers/Lector
the Dabbacks

Communion Prep
 
the Dabbacks
Sunday School

Jaime Roach 
Sunday, Nov 13 – 9:00 am

Greeters/Ushers/Lector
the Zimmermans 
Sunday School
 
volunteer needed 
Sunday, Nov 20 – 9:00 am 

Greeters/Ushers/Lector    
 the Hoffmans
Sunday School
     
Jaime Roach  
Fellowship 


Jaime Roach 
Sunday, Nov 27 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers/Lector
the Yeagers 
Communion Prep

volunteer needed
Sunday School

Jaime Roach 
Sunday, Dec 4 – 9:00 am

Greeters/Ushers/Lector
Nancy McConaghy 
Communion Prep

volunteer needed 
Sunday School

Jaime Roach
Please find a replacement & contact the church office if you are unable to serve on your scheduled Sunday. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

The Church Ladies will meet on Sunday, November 20th after worship for their November meeting.  They will be decorating the sanctuary for Christmas!!!  They will meet again on November 29th at the Yeager’s to make Christmas Wreaths. 

SHELTER MEALS A SUCCESS!!

Once again the planning and preparation of dinner meals for St Mary's Shelter was very successful. I would like to thank everyone who cooked or donated money to help with the shelter's mission to help homeless families. Feeding the families nightly is a very important part of this mission. Those donating were Nancy McConaghy, April Winham, Marlene Shronk, Shirley Lynn, Linda Theurkauf, Zoanne and John Yeager, Gloria Gaynor, Nancy Swymelar and the Zimmermans. In March, we will be cooking again for a week.         Carolyn Z. 
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We are happy to welcome Isaac Strader as our interim pianist at East Vincent. Isaac is a transplanted West Virginian, now living in the Phoenixville area. He is a graduate of the University of Valley Forge, having earned a degree in Music Performance with percussion as his primary instrument and piano as his secondary, also attaining minors in Church Music and Music Technology.
Isaac is the site manager and a piano, bass, and percussion teacher at Pineapple Music Studio in Phoenixville. He is also a freelance composer/arranger, Bass player for Pompton Lakes, and assists with the Percussion Ensemble at Owen J Roberts High School in Pottstown.  His favorite things are roasting coffee, running, books, and learning new things.   Welcome Isaac! 
First Church’s

    
     Jottings
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available in the Narthex. Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  

Financial Assistants for 
Nov: Dave & Arlene Landes  
Dec: Cathy & Cathleen Bach                                              
FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018
Alan Dreibelbis, Deacon, Jan 2019

Jackie Miller, Deacon, Jan 2020
Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Cathy Bach, Elder, Jan 2019

Deb Theisen, Elder, Jan 2020
October Meeting Highlights

- Organist coverage is arranged through the end of the year. 

- A status report on the Leadership Training project was supplied in an email by Larry Ercolino
- The Building & Grounds report for First Church was received – thanks to April on working on this! 
- New facebook page will be put on hold since old one has the capabilities of going live 

- New banner for narthex came and will be hung before anniversary celebration

- $750 pledge for 2017 OCWM was approved 

- Pastor Kate’s last Sunday will be Nov 27th and we will hold an after church social that day
- discussion on upcoming meeting with East Vincent consistory and JMC was held

- planning meeting schedule for Oct, Nov, and Dec was reviewed 
Next meeting: Sunday, Nov 13th after worship
Rick Storms, Financial Advisor with St. Pedro will be here to review financials.   
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       Nov. 14    Dave Hunsberger


       Nov. 19    Amy Dubost


       Nov. 23    Jake Canning


       Nov. 24    Rob Miller


       Nov. 28    Rick Bach


       Nov. 30    Joe Cioe, Jr.

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS BAZAAR

The annual Christmas Bazaar will be held on Saturday, November 19 from 8:00 a.m. – 1 p.m.   We will have outside vendors plus First Church’s crafts, white elephant tables, and our popular bake table (featuring shoo fly pies, fruit pies, cookies, fudge, and more!) Lunch will be served! (soup, hot dogs, hoagies, bbq, and more)    If you know anyone interested in renting a table, contact Cathleen Bach at 610-331-8599 or cathleen10@juno.com . 

The next Men’s Breakfast will be on Sunday, November 13th at O’Gradys at 8:15 am. All men are invited!  Please contact Alan Dreibelbis (610-948-6271) if you have any questions.  
REIGN OF CHRIST 

Thanksgiving Sunday  

November 20, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

10 am Sunday School at First Church 

11 am Worship at First Church    

APPLE DUMPLINGS

$3.50

You have one more opportunity to get a yummy apple dumpling this fall-Saturday, November 12th.  Order forms are located in the Social Hall or call the church office at 610-948-9156.  Orders can be picked up between 2:00-4:00 p.m.  

WHAT A CELEBRATION!
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       More than 100 past and present members and visitors attended the 125th anniversary of the Royersford First United Church of Christ.  Elder buddies, a former pastor, and visitors from our sister church, East Vincent United Church of Christ, joined together to celebrate the birthday of a church founded on April 4, 1891 at a home on Main Street.
       Special visitors included Charlene Watts Pupek, whose father, Dr. Franklin P. Watts, served the church as pastor for 32 years. Elder buddies, those faithful members who now find it nearly impossible to attend church on a regular basis because of age and physical problems include Betty Dengler, Jeanne Lincoln, Molly Mercer, and Lee Hunsberger.  From across the river were Bill Hoffman, Carolyn and Craig Zimmerman, Shirley Lynn and Sally Wosczyna.  Also returning with her husband was Pastor Judith Meier who served First Church from July, 2001 to June, 2003.
       Speaking at the service held at 4 pm was the Reverend Bill Worley, Conference Minister, who spoke on the topic "A New Thing."  Pastor Kate Davidheiser directed her remarks to the beauty of the church sanctuary, especially our stained glass windows.
       Using the Windows of Worship, a program presented by Betty Ebelhare on February 2, 1986, the Pastor discussed the messages portrayed in various windows. 

       For example, one panel depicts the scene when Jesus began his ministry, calling on 12 men including Matthew the Tax Collector "To come, follow me."  Another tells the story of how Jesus rebuked his disciples for trying to keep the children away from him, saying "Do not hinder them, for such is the Kingdom of God."  A third panel shows Jesus knocking at a closed door saying, "I stand at the door and knock." while another shows one of Jesus' most famous miracles, raising a 12-year old girl from the dead.  Finally, the beautiful large center window located above the altar depicts the resurrection of our Lord. The artist shows Christ standing on then empty tomb triumphant over death with the shadow of the cross in the background.  
       The special service included an alumni choir, Bells of Praise under the direction of Jackie Miller playing three songs, and Wendy Gaynor singing "The Church's One Foundation."  A free-will offering was taken for the Church Women's Mission Fund to be donated to the Spring-Ford Rotary Club's Adopt-A-Family Program, Bethany Children's Home, and Keystone Military Families.
       At the conclusion of the service, a picture was taken of all the 50-year members, the border signed by many in attendance, and when framed will be placed next to the picture from the 85th anniversary.
       Thanks to the efforts of Darlene Canning and Denise Cook, a delicious dinner was served in the Social Hall. Included in the buffet was fried chicken, macaroni and cheese, carrots, corn, Caesar salad, meat balls, rolls and a variety of beverages. 
       In addition to the delicious food, those in attendance could step back in time by viewing a vast collection of memorabilia showing people and events that are part of a journey which has taken 125 years.  Included were numerous pictures of confirmation classes, programs from both the 60th and 85th anniversary celebrations, the program from the laying of the cornerstone in 1928, and the program from the very first service held in the new sanctuary in 1929.  There was also a booklet written in 1991 on the church's first century, a picture of one of the popular annual lawn festivals, and a program from the service dedicating the Memorial Harp Bells in 1962.
       Other items included a book on the beautiful church stained windows written in 1964, Pictures showing a number of Sunday School activities, and photographs showing activities like square dances, Christmas pageants, and making apple dumplings and shoo-fly pies. In addition to a time capsule, there were also souvenirs from the special day including key chains and magnets just perfect for the refrigerator.
       At the conclusion of the meal, a beautiful cake inscribed "125th Anniversary Celebration, October 16, 2016" was cut and savored along with delicious chocolate and vanilla ice cream.  A special thank you to Pastor Kate and her dedicated committee consisting of Darlene Canning, Becky Lafreeda, Cathleen Bach, Gloria Gaynor, Carol Hanebury, Jackie Miller, Judy Markert, and Nancy Fisher for helping us relive the life and times of First Church.
       What lies ahead in the future for First Church remains to be seen. However, one thing remains clear. Regardless of the problems that we as a congregation may face, First Church, A Home For All, will continue our God-given mission, Serving God and Man.     

 
                                       By Dick Fisher                                           

Several of our formal pastors were contacted about our celebration. Although they couldn’t make it, here’s an update from Scott and Rebecca Janney… 

       Rebecca served as interim pastor from 1987-1988, then she began teaching history at LaSalle University. She went on to teach at Cabrini College, Montgomery County Community College, Cairn University, Ursinus, West Chester University, and Biblical Seminary as an adjunct faculty member. In 2000 she received her doctorate from Biblical Theological Seminary after defending her dissertation on the role of women in the Protestant Church and American society through the centuries. Her first book was published by Word in 1993, and she’s gone on to author 18 more books including her latest, Easton at the Forks, a novel (Elk Lake Publishing). A member of the Daughters of the American Revolution, Rebecca is a frequent speaker for DAR chapters and events, as well as schools, libraries, churches, synagogues, and civic organizations.

       After serving at Royersford U.C.C., Scott earned his doctorate in educational administration at Temple University. His dissertation was about the College President and Fund Raising Effectiveness, and Scott went on to a career as a fund raiser for Philadelphia-area Christian organizations, hospitals, and universities. He’s currently the Chief Development Officer at Bancroft in Cherry Hill, New Jersey.

       Scott and Rebecca have a son, David, who’s 12, and they’re active at Oreland Evangelical Presbyterian Church, Oreland. Rebecca is also an associate member of the First U.C.C. in Easton, PA, the church her ancestor helped build in 1775. They live in Media.

It was great to see Pastor Meier at our celebration! Here’s what she’s been up to….

Royersford was my first interim pastorate, following three years of a settled pastorate at Gulph UCC in Gulph Mills.  After Royersford, I served as interim pastor at St. Luke's, North Wales; St. John-Hill, Boyertown; St. Matthew's, Chester Spring; Linfield UCC, Linfield; Christ Church, Norristown; and Falkner Swamp, New Hanover.  I'm retired now, doing Sunday supply preaching.  I am secretary of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society.  I just finished two terms as secretary of the Ursinus Association. I look forward to your celebration.

In Christ's service,

Judith Meier

And a note from Pastor Kate – 

I began my journey of professional ministry with my call to be the pastor of 1st UCC, Royersford and East Vincent UCC in March of 2009. While November marks the end of this journey for me, I am so proud of the ministry we have accomplished during my time here! Some definite highlights include founding Royersford’s National Night Out block party in 2010, adopting an Open and Affirming statement in 2012, and being a part of Frank Marsteller’s last few years of ministry. But most exciting has been being a part of a resurrection season for 1st UCC. 2015 saw our first increase in membership for some years, worship is increasingly generationally diverse, ministries old and new continue vibrant, and even the budget is looking better, contrary to national trends. It has been a privilege and joy to minister with y’all during such an exciting time of the Holy Spirit blowing fierce and fabulously upon us.

Your sister in Christ, 

Pastor Kate Davidheiser

Meetings & Upcoming Events:

Sunday, Oct 30 – 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Remembering our Saints, 4 pm Pumpkin Carving 
Mon, Oct 31 – Trick or Treat night 

Tues, Nov 1 – 9am Baking Cookies, 7pm JMC meeting 
Thurs, Nov 3 – EV hoagie orders due, 7 pm Book Club at Jaime Roach’s house 

Sunday, Nov 6 – 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, dedication of green altar cloths

Mon, Nov 7 – 7 pm Church Women 
Thurs, Nov 10 – Pick up EV Hoagie orders, Noon Communications meeting 

Saturday, Nov 12 – 6am Baking Apple Dumplings 

Sunday, Nov 13 – 8:15 am Men’s Breakfast at O’Gradys, 10am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Veterans Mission Moment & Collection, Consistory meeting after worship, PSEC Fall meeting, 3pm Advent Family Workshop at EV 

Monday, Nov 14 – 6:30 pm Set up for Bazaar  

Tues, Wed, Thurs, Nov 15-17 – 9am Continue set up for Bazaar
Fri, Nov 18 – 9am Baking Pies & making soup 
Saturday, Nov 19 – 8am – 1pm Bazaar 
Sunday, Nov 20 – 10am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Baptism of Reagan Jae Quigley  

Saturday, Nov 26 – 9am decorating sanctuary 

Sunday, Nov 27 – 10am Sunday School, 11am Worship, First Sunday of Advent, Communion, Pastor Kate’s last day, Fellowship 
Tues, Nov 29 – 6pm Wreath Making at Yeagers
Thurs, Dec 1 – EV hoagie orders due
Saturday, Dec 3 – 9am-2pm Royersford Library using Social Hall for Santa Story Time

Sunday, Dec 4 – 10am Sunday School, 11am Worship, 2nd Sunday of Advent, Domestic Violence Mission Moment & Collection

FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Holy Communion   

November 27, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

10am Sunday School at First Church

11am Worship at First Church

Fellowship for Pastor Kate 

1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 

Greeters:

Nov 6: Deb Theisen
Nov 13: Patti Doud    
Nov 20: Arlene Landes 
Nov 27: the Fishers 
Dec 4: Sandy Lazorchick 
Lectors:

Nov 6: Alan Dreibelbis 
Nov 13: Gloria Gaynor
Nov 20: Dave Landes 
Nov 27: Jackie Miller
Dec 4: Cathleen Bach 
Head Ushers:

Nov 6: Dave Hunsberger

Nov 13: Judy Markert
Nov 20: Fay Pletcher
Nov 27: Cathy Bach
Dec 4: Judy Markert 
Nursery Volunteer:

Nov 6: Becky Lafreeda 
Nov 13: Carolyn Shanaman 
Nov 20: Theresa McDonnell
Nov 27: Darlene Canning 
Dec 4: Becky Lafreeda 
CHURCH MICE 
      While First Church is 88 years old, she continues to look fresh and new thanks to the efforts and dedication of a small group. Known collectively as the Church Mice, this group has taken on the task of combatting the effects of Mother Nature, dwindling membership, and, most important, the problems that are part of a church now almost 100 years old.
     There are three categories for all the work that must be done; on-going projects, in the works, and work completed. One of the projects will be completed during the 125th anniversary when a picture will be taken of all the 50 year members here that day. This picture will then be signed, framed, and join another picture which was taken during the church's 85th birthday. Recently the sanctuary door and the door leading to the Social Hall were painted a bright red. The doors are now not only bright and cheerful but also seem to welcome one and all to the joy of the worship inside.
     In addition to fixing the problems caused by water leaking outside the Social Hall which has been a major issue for years, the leak in the church roof will soon be fixed. Committee members have cleaned and covered the overhead projector and updated the tri-fold in the entrance to the Social Hall. All the cans kept behind the Social Hall refrigerator have been removed and the dry erase board at the back of the sanctuary has been cleaned.

     In the nursery, toys were cleaned up, batteries replaced where needed, and an attempt was made to insure that all children's games and puzzles are not lacking pieces. Outside the church, there was a general cleanup which included cleaning out the flower beds, planting mums, and relocating the benches. Finally, all the leftover odds and ends from the recent Church Women’s rummage sale were packed up and the Social Hall was put back in order.

     Much work lies ahead. A series of bins will be placed in the narthex for Bible study materials, the memorial boards will be updated, and new wooden rummage sale signs will be repainted. The bulletin boards will all be updated, more visitor bags for kids are being put together, and a banner will be placed in the narthex.  Work will also be done on the bottom of the steps leading to the Social Hall. 

    Oldies but goodies could very well apply to First Church thanks to the hard work and dedication of the Church Mice.  Recent mice include Darlene Canning, Gloria Gaynor, Carol and Bill Hanebury, Alan Dreibelbis, Sandy Lazorchick, Cathleen Bach, Jackie Miller, and Dick and Nancy Fisher. Volunteers are always welcome. And suggestions for new projects too! 

Church History Continued – Early 1960’s

     For the members of First Church as well as the nation, the decade of the 1960s was, in the words of novelist Charles Dickens, "the best of times, the worst of times." Those momentous 10 years would include an historic presidential election, the assassination of four of the country's leaders, a civil rights act and an increasing role is what would become the nation's longest war.

     The decade started off with the election of a new Chief Executive. The nation would have a new President, for the first time in eight years, as the 25th Amendment to the Constitution prohibited the nation's leader from serving more than two terms. Seeking election as our 35th President were John F. Kennedy, Democrat, and Vice President Richard M. Nixon, a Republican. 

     One of nine children born to Joseph Kennedy, former US Ambassador to Great Britain, Kennedy, if he won, would be the first Roman Catholic and the youngest elected President in American history.  A millionaire, Kennedy would be one of five graduates of Harvard University elected as President. While serving in the US Navy during World War II, Kennedy was awarded the Navy Cross for bravery. Then while serving in the US Senate as he recovered from nearly fatal back surgery, he wrote a Pulitzer Prize winning book entitled Profiles In Courage. Elected to the House of Representatives in 1946, along with countless other World War II veterans, he was elected to the US Senate in 1952, upsetting the popular incumbent Henry Cabot Lodge. In 1956 at the democratic National Convention, he lost his bid to run as Vice President with Adlai Stevenson, but more importantly people now recognized his name and realized he would be a force in 1960. Blessed with charisma and money, a beautiful wife Jackie, and daughter Caroline who would be the inspiration for Neil Diamond's "Sweet Caroline," Kennedy swept over Minnesota Senator Hubert H. Humphrey to win the nomination.

     Nixon, a native of California and a graduate of tiny Whittier College, had served two terms as Eisenhower's Vice President. Also a Navy veteran of World War II, Nixon was elected to the House and the Senate largely on a campaign of rooting out all the communists who he said were working in the State Department and helping formulate American policy. In 1946, he defeated five-term incumbent Jerry Voorhis by connecting him to a communist-linked organization. However, it was his campaign against Helen Gahagan Douglas in 1950 that would establish a reputation for Nixon that he would live with until then day he died. Using a pink political handout to dramatize that Mrs. Douglas' voting record was similar to a New York Congressman believed to be a communist, Nixon charged that Mrs. Douglas was "pink right down to her underwear." Mrs. Douglas was swamped at the election but she got revenge by leaving Nixon with a nickname that many of his opponents was a perfect fit, "Tricky Dick."

     It was largely his outstanding performance during the four Presidential debates, and especially in the first that helped Kennedy jump into the lead, although the lead was very narrow. One of the major issues of the campaign was that of religion. Many people wondered if Kennedy as President would feel his first loyalty would lie with his church and the Pope. Kennedy put this issue to rest at an appearance before the Greater Houston Ministerial, Association when he emphasized "I do not speak for the church and the church does not speak for me. He further reminded the delegates that religion was not a factor when he was badly injured in the Pacific Theater and his older brother Joe was killed while flying a secret mission in an effort to destroy V-2 sites. That enabled Kennedy to win one of the closest races in history.

     When all the votes were counted, out of 68,832, 483 votes cast, Kennedy tallied 34,220,984 of 49.7 percent while Nixon had 34,108,157 or 49.5 percent. In the all-important Electoral College, Kennedy had 303 votes while Nixon received 219. In his inaugural address, the new President said, "Let the word go forth to friend and foe alike, the torch has been passed to a new generation of Americans. We shall pay any price, bear any burden, oppose any foe to assure survival and the success of liberty. I do not shrink from the responsibility, I welcome it."

     The first test would come very quickly, an island just 90 miles off the coast of Florida. In 1959, Fidel Castro had come to power in Cuba by overthrowing dictator Fulgencio Batista. One of his first acts as president in an attempt to end the United States' economic domination of his island was to nationalize American-owned factories and plantations.  By 1961, Castro had declared himself to be a communist and President Eisenhower ended diplomatic relations with Cuba. Over the next three years, the CIA tried more than 600 times to assassinate the Cuban leader. A variety of ill-conceived plans included an infected scuba diving suit, an exploding cigar, poison pills, and plans to blow up Castro when he visited Ernest Hemingway's museum in Cuba. Even more bizarre were plans to use thallium salts to destroy his famous beard and lacing his radio studio with LSD to cause him to become disoriented during one of his broadcasts and damage his public image.

     Soon after taking office, JFK learned of a CIA plan that had been backed by President Eisenhower. This called for training more than one thousand Cuban refugees, arming them with American weapons, and then landing them at the Bay of Pigs where they would be greeted by thousands of their countrymen and together they would drive Castro from power.  Convinced by the CIA that US involvement would be kept secret and that the invasion would spark an anti-Castro uprising, Kennedy reluctantly approved the plan.  Badly outnumbered by heavily armed and committed Castro troops, the invasion was a debacle. Every detail of what was supposed to be a highly secret invasion was broadcast live by a radio station located on the beach. Within 24 hours, the plan had failed and the invaders were being herded into prisoner-of-war camps. While much of the planning and preparation had taken place under President Kennedy and the results made the United States the laughing stock of the world, Kennedy took full responsibility saying, "Success has a thousand fathers, failure is an orphan."

     One year later, the United States faced another crisis, the Cuban Missile Crisis. From October 16 to October 28, 1962, the Cold War was almost turned into a nuclear war. It all started when a U-2 spy plane flying over Cuba, took pictures of what turned out to be offensive missile sites.  Secretly Soviet Premier Nikita Khrushchev had agreed to Cuba's request to place offensive, nuclear missiles in Cuba to defer future American harassment. For thirteen days, the world watched in horror as the two superpowers seemed headed for a showdown that could destroy mankind.  Bomb shelters were being seen more and more and kids in schools practiced on the teacher's command to duck under their desks to protect themselves from the effects of a nuclear explosion. And then it ended, as Dean Rusk, Secretary of State put it, "We were eyeball to eyeball and the other guy blinked."

     The turning point came when Khrushchev ordered ships carrying more nuclear missiles to Cuba to turn back. Later, the United States agreed that it would never invade Cuba and secretly dismantled outdated missile sites in Turkey while Khrushchev removed the missiles from Cuba.  Peace had returned.

     Meanwhile at First Church, a dedication of the new memorial bells was held on February 18, 1962. John Klein who in 1958 had presented daily recitals at the World's Fair in Brussels, Belgium was the guest artist. Westminster chimes and hour strikes were later added to the carillon.

     While no one could know, more tragedy was just months away Camelot was on its last legs.

  By Richard Fisher 
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I remind you to rekindle the gift of God that is within you through the laying on of my hands; 7 for God did not give us a spirit of cowardice, but rather a spirit of power and of love and of self-discipline.						-2 Timothy 1:6-7


     With any fire, the initial task is the same. You need kindling to start. You cannot set the match to a log. You cannot start with the biggest logs, but instead with tinder. To kindle a fire, we gather up broken things. Dead things. Charred things. To rekindle our relationship with God, we have to bring forward the kindling of our lives.


     Kindling. Broken bits gathered together to start a bright flame.


     Rekindling. Gathering new and old broken bits together in a new way to restart a bright flame.


     We here at East Vincent and 1st UCC, Royersford have come to a time for rekindling. It is time for our broken or smoldering bits to be gathered together in a new way so that they can shine bright again.  It is time for me to be gathered to a new flame, and for these two congregations to be gathered with new leadership to brighten your flames.  I will be with you until November 30th, and then I will leave you to be gathered to a new pile of broken bits, while new kindling and logs will join you on a new path of your journey. 


     Kindling. Gathered from here to there, put together in new and different ways. God gathers our broken pieces and transforms them into the beauty mystery and splendor of Fire. God doesn’t want to work with our big logs burning brightly that we’ve so proudly placed upon the fire. God wants to work with our tinder, our kindling, our brokenness. 


     The life of faith is a constant process of kindly and rekindling the fire. The life of faith blazes and dies back to embers, leaving ashes that can still give off enough heat to light the kindling anew.  It’s a constant process of rekindling, of gathering up the brokenness of our lives and asking the Holy Spirit to ignite us again. 


     So now is the time to let God work on us, to let God gather us into new and separate directions to be rekindled anew again. Different gatherings of the kindling God finds so precious, gathered in new ways by the wind of the Holy Spirit that blows where and when it will.


     There is still heat in these embers, Church. Rekindling is coming. So bring the tinder of your lives before God, knowing, ours is a God of transformation that will flame the Fire of the Faith you received as a Divine gift.





Your Sister in Christ, 


Pastor Kate





























